
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sprecher der Huthi und Ansarullah-Vertreter  E-Mail: mdabdalsalam@gmail.com 
bei den Friedensgesprächen     Twitter: @abdusalamsalah 
Mohamed Abdelsalam 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Mohamed Abdelsalam, 
 

I am alarmed to learn that journalists Mohammed al-Junaid and Mohammed al-Salahi continue to be 
detained in the Security and Intelligence Services detention centre in Hodeidah, Yemen, despite the 
expiry of their prison sentence in June and July 2022. 
 

Mohammed al-Salahi and Mohammed al-Junaid were arbitrarily detained by the Huthi Security and 
Intelligence forces in Hodeidah in October and November 2018 respectively. Mohammed al-Salahi was 
enforcedly disappeared for five months from the beginning of his arrest. According to his lawyer, he was 
subjected to severe beatings during interrogations and was suspended from the ceiling in handcuffs 
while security forces beat him on his testicles. The interrogations lasted over the period of two months 
and were conducted on a daily basis for five to six hours per day. Mohammed al-Salahi was blindfolded 
and forced to sign a confessional statement written by the security forces. Despite denying before the 
prosecutor the confessions he made under torture; the prosecutor failed to investigate claims of torture 
and did not dismiss confessions extracted under duress. 
 

On 18 December 2018, the Specialized Criminal Prosecution in Hodeidah charged Mohammed al-
Junaid and Mohammed al-Salahi with "communicating with people working for the interest of the 
enemy" and "exchanging information on military sites." On 28 June 2022, the court sentenced 
Mohammed al-Salahi and Mohammed al-Junaid to three years and eight months in prison in a secret 
trial on charges relating to spying and aiding the "Saudi and Emirati aggression." They should have 
been released on 20 June 2022 and 13 July 2022 respectively. 
 

Throughout Mohammed al-Salahi and Mohammed al-Junaid’s detention, their lawyer was only allowed 
to meet them once in Nov. 2019 and to attend their prosecution session in Sana’a on 18 Dec. 2019. 
 

I call on the Huthi de facto authorities to immediately and unconditionally release Mohammed al-Junaid 
and Mohammed al-Salahi. Pending their overdue release, the authorities must ensure the journalists 
are protected from torture and other ill-treatment and carry out a prompt, effective and impartial 
investigation into Mohammed al-Salahi’s claims of torture, with those found responsible brought to 
justice in fair trials. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Copy: 

 
 
 
 
Botschaft der Republik Jemen 
S. E. Herrn Yahia Mohammed Abdullah Al-Shaibi 
Schmidt-Ott-Str. 7       Fax: 030 – 89 73 05 62 
12165 Berlin        E-Mail: info@botschaft-jemen.de 
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